




Page 3 letter to Ms. Hologaugh

2.  Failure to consider community attitudes and cultural backgrounds.
The IRB required Dr. Heimlich to present his proposed research project in person. IRB
members questioned Dr. Heimlich for at least 45 minutes on the history of this procedure,
(it was used as a treatment for syphilis prior to antibiotics), the precautions to be taken,
the recruitment of subjects, the qualifications of the facility to be utilized and other
pertinent issues. The IRB was very comfortable that the potential benefit for subjects
was far greater than the risk of this therapy and that this research was acceptable for
Chinese citizens. Since his work was associated with an academic institution in China
that commonly does international research, we assumed that the community standards
and the consent translation were adequate. In the future, we will contact the foreign
institution to check this. Our IRB’s approach was no different than if the research was
conducted in the U.S. One procedure that might now be different is that we have begun
requiring a monitoring plan for projects. This was not required when the Heimlich
project was approved. The preliminary results of this study have been encouraging and
have received international scientific interest. We have added statements in our Policy in
section VII.A.12.c to better define and document what is required of a foreign-based
study. This will not come up frequently, since we are only serving members of GLCCM.

3.  Failure to include at least one IRB member who is not otherwise affiliated with the institution
We did not completely understand the definition of  “affiliation” with the institution. We

believed that we were adequately represented in this category  by several members. Effie
Buckley, R.N. has not been employed  by  Dr. Guilford or any other GLCCM member for one
year. She is self-employed. She is not affiliated with GLCCM in any way other than the IRB. It
is not easy to get someone to travel to 4 different cities a year for the IRB meetings. She has
agreed to do this and we are grateful. We believe she qualifies as an unaffiliated member. Dr.
Russ Jaffe might also be considered “unaffiliated”. He is a speaker for GLCCM from time to
time and owns a laboratory, but he is not connected to any promotion or sponsorship of 
GLCCM.

If the FDA requires us to get another unaffiliated member, we will ask Dr. Carter to
nominate someone at our next meeting on May 5, 2000 in Dallas. If we do not hear from you,
we will assume that Ms. Buckley and Dr. Jaffe are acceptable.

4.  Failure to insure that research is reviewed free from conflict of interest.
We have tried to be careful about this, but obviously we missed the conflicts on these

cases. It should be noted that at least in the case #MO19, Dr. Kindness’ lab was not involved
until after the IRB approval. In our new Policies, Section V.F, we have defined such conflicts
and outlined exactly how they will be dealt with in the future. Recent minutes reflect that we are
following our new procedures by having IRB members with conflicts leave the room for
discussion of the project and abstain from voting.

5.  Failure to exercise authority to require modification in (to secure approval) or disapprove all
research activities covered by these regulations.
A.  The IRB does not assure that studies subject to FDA regulations are ... IND IDE.










